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The recessed portion of the September 13, 2017 meeting of the Town of 

Neversink Town Board was called to order at 7:30 pm by Supervisor Chris Mathews 
with the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 

ROLL CALL 
 Board Members 

 Supervisor Chris Mathews   PRESENT 
 Councilman Keith Zanetti   PRESENT 
 Councilman Michael Brooks   PRESENT 

 Councilman Scott Grey   PRESENT 
 Councilman Richard Coombe Jr.  PRESENT 

 
GUESTS 
 Budget Officer Teri Lockhart 

 Ken Walter 
 

 Ken Walter asked that the revised tentative budget be made available on 
the Town’s website. 

 

2018 BUDGET 
 Budget Officer/Bookkeeper Teri Lockhart reviewed with the Town Board 

the 2018 Tentative Budget.  Teri indicated that the current bottom line is a $95,812 
dollar increase in the tax to be raised, which comes to a 2.5% increase in the 
budget. Adjustments were made which resulted in .70% decrease in the budget.     

The Town will be able to stay under the State’s 2% tax cap for 2018.  The Public 
Hearing for the 2018 Budget will be set at the October Town Board Meeting. 

 
SUPERVISOR 

1. A letter of resignation was received from Thomas Ambrosino as an 

alternate member of the Planning Board dated September 13, 2017. 
 

A motion was made by Councilman Keith Zanetti, seconded by Councilman 
Richard Coombe Jr. to accept the resignation of Thomas Ambrosino as alternate 

member of the Planning Board effective September 13, 2017, put to a vote and 
UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 
VOTE: AYES 5  NAYS 0. 

 
 

ADJORN OR RECESS  
 On motion by Councilman Scott Grey, seconded by Councilman Keith Zanetti, 
the meeting was adjourned at 9:27 pm, put to a vote and UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 
 

______________________ 
Lisa Garigliano, Town Clerk    


